BUILDING, GROUNDS AND INSURANCE COMMITTEE

The Building, Grounds and Insurance Committee met in the County Board Room on April 12, 2021 at 6:30pm. Members present were Dennis Castlebury, Chairman, Patsy Davis, Tom Rodgers, Mark Hanson, Andrew Asbury, Annie Phillips, Stephen Finney and Delbert Kreps, Chairman of the Board.

Scott Bentzinger, County Sheriff entered the meeting and stated he had 30 prisoners and seven of these are females. Of these four females are waiting to go to Lincoln and seven of males are waiting to go to Hillsboro. Just have to wait until they get a call to bring them

Scott stated that the Fraternal Order of Police club is trying to come up with a program to help the law enforcement out and the cost might not be to bad. He thinks its something the Board should consider joining for us to keep the enforcement officers here. He will let the committee know more as he gets information on this.

Scott also informed the members that he will be retiring on Mays and would like to have Travis Duffy his Chief Deputy be placed in his job until the end of Scotts term, which will be next year's election.

Scott stated he has one officer in training school and is short two more so probably be another one going sometime in June. Also, one other deputy is leaving shortly and has one that is in National Guard and will be home the end of May sometime.

Mark Hanson informed the members that the Finance meeting ask him to discuss maybe moving the Public Transportation to the Building and Grounds Committee. The member discussed this and Patsy Davis made the motion to move the Public Transportation from the Finance Committee to the Building and Grounds Committee. Andrew Asbury seconded the motion. All voted aye. Motion carried

Mark also stated he was to ask about the County Health Department Liability insurance if there was anything done on this. Dennis said he thought this was settled, but then was stated that they also suggested it be turned over to the Building Commission so they would have help with repairs. Will discuss this more at a later date.

Fifty-three claims were reviewed for payment by the committee. After reviewing a motion was made by Mark Hanson to present these claims to the full board for approval. Andrew Asbury seconded the motion. All voted aye. Motion carried.

Having nothing further to discuss a motion was made by Patsy Davis to recess until May 10, 2021 at 6:30 pm. Tom Rodger seconded the motion. All voted aye. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Dennis Castlebury, Chairman

Danus Caetherry